HIGH COURT OF MADHYA PRADESH, JABALPUR

Ref No.: Reg(IT)(SA)/2019/92

Dated: 24-01-2019

BID DOCUMENT – PART III

(Contains Sections VII& VIII; To be read in conjunction with PART I & II)

For

For Supply, Installation, Commissioning & Maintenance of Integrated Video Surveillance System

(MPHC-IVSS)

At

Subordinate Courts in the State of Madhya Pradesh

High Court of Madhya Pradesh, Jabalpur-482001 Telephone : 0761-2623358 Website :<u>www.mphc.gov.in</u> e-mail : <u>mphc@nic.in</u>

Table of Contents

7.1.	COMMERCIAL BID FORMAT
7.2.	FORM: PQ-1 - TECHNO-COMMERCIAL BID
7.3.	<u>FORM: PQ-1 –</u> BIDDER'S ANNUAL TURNOVER
7.4.	FORM: PQ-2 - SIMILAR WORK EXPERIENCE11
7.5.	COMPLIANCE TO TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS
7.6.	DEVIATION STATEMENT FORMAT
7.7.	PART – I - BID FORM (1 SHEET)
7.8.	BIDDER'S PROPOSAL OUTLINE
7.9.	BANK GUARANTEE FORMATS19
7.10.	BG-2 - PROFORMA OF BANK GUARANTEE FOR SECURITY DEPOSIT/PERFORMANCE BOND 21
7.11.	BIDDER INFORMATION SHEET23
7.12.	PROVEN TRACK RECORD
7.13.	PTR DECLARATIONS FROM OEMS
7.14.	MANUFACTURERS AUTHORISATION FORM
7.15.	BIDDERS UNDERTAKING
7.16.	DECLARATION ON BLACKLISTING
7.17.	SOLUTION ASSURANCE CERTIFICATE
7.18.	PoC CRITERIA
7.19.	BIDDER'S UNDERTAKING FOR IDE
7.20.	BIDDER'S UNDERTAKING FOR COUNTRY OF ORIGIN (COO)
7.21.	BIDDER'S UNDERTAKING FOR EXPORT OF EVIDENCE
7.22.	CERTIFICATE FOR SERVICE SUPPORT
7.23.	RESPONSIBILITY CHART
7.24.	COMPLIANCE STATEMENT FROM OEMS
7.25.	COMPLIANCE STATEMENT FROM BIDDER
7.26.	LIST OF DEVIATIONS
7.27.	TECHNICAL COMPLIANCE
8. SEC	TION VII - CERTIFICATES

7. SECTION VII - Formats for Submission of Proposals

7.1. Commercial Bid Format

Sr. No.	Description	Spec. Reference	Unit	Quantity	Rate (Without GST but inclusive of all other applicable taxes, charges & duties) L	Applicable GST M	Item Rate (With GST) N =(L + M)	Amount O = (N x K)
1	Design, Engineering, Manufac assembly at shop, system eng acceptance at manufacturer's including all required consum points & final site acceptance	ineering, inte works, packi ables, erectio test as per sj	ernal tes ing, deliv on mater pecificat	ting, integrativery, operativery, operativery, operativers, initials, training ions, codes	ation, inspect tions &maint g, document , standards &	tion, factory t enance of the ation, resolut instructions	mponent esting an followin tion of al provided	ts, nd ng items I punch I of:
Α.	Video Surveillance System [in & SAT of Fixed Components (i civil, mechanical & structural	ncluding all e	enclosur	es, fittings,	fixtures, acce	essories & neo	essary e	-
A.1	Outdoor Fixed Camera	6.1	Sets	1935			0	0
A.2	Outdoor Panoramic Camera	6.2	Sets	968			0	0
A.3	Outdoor PTZ Camera	6.3	Sets	120			0	0
A.4	Indoor Fixed Dome Camera	6.4	Sets	4092			0	0
A.5	Indoor Panoramic Camera	6.5	Sets	1782			0	0
A.6	ANPR Camera	6.6	Sets	257			0	0
A.7	Microphone	6.7	Sets	1383			0	0
A.8	All Services including Installation, Testing, Commissioning, Integration, Documentation & Site Certifications for District Courts	6.21	Lot	48			0	0
A.9	All Services including Installation, Testing, Commissioning, Integration, Documentation & Site Certifications for Tehsil Courts	6.21	Lot	153			0	0
	SUB-TOTAL (A)							0
В	System Network [incl but not certification & SAT of all active accessories & necessary electr 153 No. of Civil Courts: (Note: consider the quantities based	e & passive n rical, civil, me The quantiti	etworki echanica es ment	ing compon Il & structur ioned are in	ents (includir al works)] fo ndicative min	ng all fixtures, or 48 No. of D	, fittings, istrict Co	ourts &
B.1	Field Switch - 4 Port (Outdoor)	6.8	Sets	104			0	0
B.2	Field Switch - 8 Port	6.9	Sets	907			0	0
B.3	Field Switch - 24 Port	6.10	Sets	212			0	0
B.4	Camera Poles	6.20	Sets	2032			0	0
B.5	Field Rack	6.20	Sets	918			0	0
B.6	Field Junction Box	6.20	Sets	104			0	0
B.7	Surveillance Signages	6.20	Sets	2010			0	0

Sr. No.	Description	Spec. Reference	Unit	Quantity	Rate (Without GST but inclusive of all other applicable taxes, charges & duties)	Applicable GST	Item Rate (With GST)	Amount
				К	L	М	N =(L + M)	O = (N x K)
B.8	Supply of CAT6, OFC, Control, Audio, Electrical Cables, Wiegand Cables, tags, ties & all other passive networking items/ componets with necessary HDPE, GI, PVC Conduits, Casing Capping & necessary fixtures & fittings for 48 No. District Courts	6.20	Lot	48			0	0
B.9	Supply of CAT6, OFC, Control, Audio, Electrical Cables, Wiegand Cables, tags, ties & all other passive networking items/ componets with necessary HDPE, GI, PVC Conduits, Casing Capping & necessary fixtures & fittings for 153 No. Tehsil Courts	6.20	Lot	153			0	0
B.10	Installation, Commissioning, Testing, Documentation, Site Certifications of all the networking active & passive components, digging, refilling & resurfacing of soft soil, hard soil, asphalt roads, laying HDPE/GI conduits & cables, splicing, termination, testing & certification of OFC cables, installation of casing/caping, all associated civil, mechanical & electrical works, Laying of cables/wires in cable trays, erection of poles with associated civil work, laying of conduits on walls, Fixing/installation of signages etc for District Courts	6.21	Lot	48			0	0
B.11	Installation, Commissioning, Testing, Documentation, Site Certifications of all the networking active & passive components, digging, refilling & resurfacing of soft soil, hard soil, asphalt roads, laying HDPE/GI conduits & cables, splicing, termination, testing & certification of OFC cables, installation of casing/caping, all associated civil, mechanical & electrical works, Laying of cables/wires in cable trays, erection of poles with	6.21		153			0	0

Page 4 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

Sr. No.	Description	Spec. Reference	Unit	Quantity	Rate (Without GST but inclusive of all other applicable taxes, charges & duties)	Applicable GST	Item Rate (With GST)	Amount
				К	L	м	N =(L	O = (N x
	of conduits on walls, Fixing/installation of signages etc for Civil Courts						+ M)	к)
С	SUB-TOTAL (B) Control Room Set-up [incl be	ut not limited	to Sup	plv. installat	tion. testing.	commissionii	ng. integ	0 ration &
	SAT (incl ne	ecessary elec	trical, ci	vil, mechan	ical & structu			
C.1	CR Switch	6.11	Lots	201			0	0
C.2	Monitors	6.12	Sets	200			0	0
C.3	Workstations	6.13	Sets	201			0	C
C.4	SAN/NAS Storage	6.14	Sets	201			0	0
C.5	Recording Servers	6.15	Sets	420			0	0
C.6	VMS/ IVA Software	6.16	Sets	9154			0	0
C.7	CR Rack (I)	6.20	Sets	48			0	C
C.8 C.9	CR Rack (II) UPS	6.20	Sets	153			0	0
C.10	Decoders	6.17 6.18	Sets Sets	201 52			0	C
C.10	PTZ Controllers	6.19	Sets	48			0	C
C.11 C.12	Air-conditioner (1.5T)	6.38	Sets	88			0	0
C.12	Air-conditioner (2T)	6.38	Sets	8			0	C
C.14	Material for development of CR/MR Infrastructure (Type I-Medium Installations)	6.41	Lots	44			0	C
C.15	Material for development of CR/MR Infrastructure (Type II- Larger Installations)	6.41	Lots	4			0	C
C.16	Installation, Commissioning, Documentation, Integration, all allied labour work etc. for District Courts	6.21	Lot	48			0	C
C.17	Installation, Commissioning, Documentation, Integration, all allied labour work etc. for Tehsil Courts SUB-TOTAL (C)	6.21		153			0	(
D	Other Equipment [incl but not	limited to S	upply in	stallation	testing.com	nissioning in	tegration	-
	(incl necessary electrical, civil,							
D.1	Access Controllers	6.22	Lots	212			0	(
D.2	Biometric Readers	6.23	Sets	1517			0	(
D.3	Card Readers	6.24	Sets	528			0	(
D.4	Door-frame Metal Detector	6.25	Sets	703			0	(
D.5	Hand Held Metal Detectors	6.26	Sets	904			0	C
D.6	EM Locks	6.27	Sets	1517			0	C

No.	Description	Spec. Reference	Unit	Quantity	Rate (Without GST but inclusive of all other applicable taxes, charges & duties)	Applicable GST	ltem Rate (With GST)	Amount
				К	L	м	N =(L	O = (N x
D.8	Smart Cards	6.28	Sets	4837			+ M)	<u>к)</u> 0
D.9	Portable Monitoring Stations	6.29	Sets	249			0	0
D.10	Alarm Call Points	6.30	Sets	1718			0	0
D.11	WIFI router	6.31	Sets	249			0	0
D.12	Installation, Commissioning, Documentation, Integration, all allied labour work etc. for District Courts	6.21	Lot	48			0	0
D.13	Installation, Commissioning, Documentation, Integration, all allied labour work etc. for Tehsil Courts	6.21		153			0	0
	SUB-TOTAL (D)							0
E	Command & Control Center So installation, testing, commissi structural works)].:			-				-
E.1	Video Wall	6.32	Set	1			0	0
E.2	Servers	6.33	Set	1			0	0
	Workstations	6.13	Set	6			0	0
E.3							_	
E.3 E.4	Layer-3 Core Switch	6.34	Set	2			0	0
	Layer-3 Core Switch Layer-2 Switch			2			0	0
E.4	•	6.34	Set					
E.4 E.5	Layer-2 Switch	6.34 6.35	Set Set	2			0	0
E.4 E.5 E.6	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software	6.34 6.35 6.36	Set Set Set	2 1 1 4			0	0
E.4 E.5 E.6 E.7 E.8 E.9	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4	Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8			0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0
E.4 E.5 E.6 E.7 E.8 E.9	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1			0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0
E.4 E.5 E.7 E.8 E.9 E.10 E.11	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T)	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5			0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0
E.4 E.5 E.6 E.7 E.8 E.9	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1			0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0
E.4 E.5 E.7 E.8 E.9 E.10 E.11 E.11 E.12	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner (2T)	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38 6.38 6.38	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5 2 2 2			0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
E.4 E.5 E.7 E.8 E.10 E.11 E.12 E.12 E.13	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner (2T) 42U Rack	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.38	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5 2 2 2 2 3				0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
E.4 E.5 E.7 E.7 E.10 E.11 E.11 E.12 E.13 E.13	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner (2T) 42U Rack Modular UPS (10KVA)	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.39	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5 2 2 2 2 3 3 1				0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
E.4 E.5 E.7 E.8 E.10 E.11 E.12 E.12 E.13	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner (2T) 42U Rack Modular UPS (10KVA) Digital Clock Network/ Element	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.38	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5 2 2 2 2 3				0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
E.4 E.5 E.7 E.8 E.10 E.11 E.12 E.13 E.14 E.15 E.16	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner (2T) 42U Rack Modular UPS (10KVA) Digital Clock	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.39 6.42	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5 2 2 2 2 3 1 1 2				0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
E.4 E.5 E.7 E.8 E.10 E.11 E.12 E.13 E.13 E.14 E.15 E.16 E.17	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner (2T) 42U Rack Modular UPS (10KVA) Digital Clock Network/ Element Management System	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.39 6.42 6.40	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5 2 2 2 2 2 3 1 2 1				0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
E.44 E.5 E.7 E.8 E.10 E.11 E.12 E.13 E.14 E.15 E.16 E.17	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner (2T) 42U Rack Modular UPS (10KVA) Digital Clock Network/ Element Management System Conference Table	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.39 6.42 6.42	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5 2 2 2 2 2 3 1 1 2 1 1 1				0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
E.4 E.5 E.7 E.7 E.10 E.11 E.12 E.13 E.13 E.14 E.15 E.16 E.17 E.18 E.19	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner (2T) 42U Rack Modular UPS (10KVA) Digital Clock Network/ Element Management System Conference Table Conference Chairs	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.39 6.42 6.40 6.42 6.42	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5 2 2 2 2 2 3 1 1 2 1 1 1 12				0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
E.4 E.5 E.7 E.8 E.10 E.11 E.12 E.13 E.14 E.15 E.16 E.17 E.18 E.19 E.20	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner (2T) 42U Rack Modular UPS (10KVA) Digital Clock Network/ Element Management System Conference Table Conference Chairs Operator Work Desk	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.39 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 1 2 1 1 1 2 1 1 1 2 6				0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
E.4 E.5 E.7 E.8 E.10 E.11 E.12 E.13 E.13 E.14 E.15 E.14 E.15 E.16 E.17 E.12 E.21 E.21 E.21	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner (2T) 42U Rack Modular UPS (10KVA) Digital Clock Network/ Element Management System Conference Table Conference Table Conference Chairs Operator Work Desk Operator Chairs Office Cabinets Fire Safety System (with Controller, Detectors, Early Warning System)	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.39 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5 2 2 2 2 2 3 1 1 2 1 1 1 2 1 1 1 2 6 6 6 6				0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
E.4 E.5 E.7 E.8 E.10 E.11 E.12 E.13 E.14 E.15 E.16 E.17 E.18 E.19 E.20 E.21 E.22	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner (2T) 42U Rack Modular UPS (10KVA) Digital Clock Network/ Element Management System Conference Table Conference Chairs Operator Work Desk Operator Chairs Office Cabinets Fire Safety System (with Controller, Detectors, Early Warning System) LED Lighting	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.39 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42 6.42	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5 2 2 2 2 3 1 1 2 1 1 1 2 1 1 1 2 1 1 1 2 1 1 1 1				0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
E.44 E.5 E.6 E.7 E.10 E.11 E.12 E.13 E.13 E.14 E.14 E.15 E.14 E.15 E.14 E.12 E.21 E.21 E.22 E.23	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner (2T) 42U Rack Modular UPS (10KVA) Digital Clock Network/ Element Management System Conference Table Conference Table Conference Chairs Operator Work Desk Operator Chairs Office Cabinets Fire Safety System (with Controller, Detectors, Early Warning System) LED Lighting False Ceiling	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.39 6.42	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5 2 2 2 2 3 1 1 2 1 1 1 2 6 6 6 6 6 1 1 1 200				0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
E.44 E.5 E.6 E.7 E.10 E.10 E.11 E.12 E.13 E.14 E.15 E.16 E.17 E.18 E.19 E.20 E.21 E.21 E.22 E.23	Layer-2 Switch C4i Software Biometric Controller Biometric Readers Fixed Indoor Dome Cameras Smart Card Printer Air-conditioners (2T) Air-conditioners (1.5T) Precision Air-conditioner (2T) 42U Rack Modular UPS (10KVA) Digital Clock Network/ Element Management System Conference Table Conference Chairs Operator Work Desk Operator Chairs Office Cabinets Fire Safety System (with Controller, Detectors, Early Warning System) LED Lighting	6.34 6.35 6.36 6.22 6.23 6.4 6.37 6.38 6.38 6.38 6.39 6.42	Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set Set	2 1 1 4 8 1 5 2 2 2 2 3 1 1 2 1 1 1 2 1 1 1 2 1 1 1 2 1 1 1 1				0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

Page 6 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

Sr.	Description	Spec.	Unit	Quantity	Rate	Applicable	ltem	Amount
No.	Description	Reference	Unit	Quantity	(Without	GST	Rate	Amount
100.		Reference			GST but	031	(With	
					inclusive		GST)	
					of all		031)	
					other			
					applicable			
					taxes,			
					charges &			
					duties)			
				к	L	м	N =(L	0 = (N x
							+ M)	К)
E.29	Supply of CAT6, OFC,	6.20	Lot	1			0	0
	Control, Audio, Electrical							
	Cables, Wiegand Cables,							
	tags, ties & all other passive							
	networking items/							
	componets with necessary							
	HDPE, GI, PVC Conduits,							
	Casing Capping & necessary							
	fixtures & fittings							
E.30	Installation, Commissioning,	6.21	Lot	1			0	0
	Documentation, Integration,							
-	all allied labour work etc.							
	SUB-TOTAL (E)							0
F	FM Services for 5 Years		1					
F.1	Providing Control Room		Man-	5			0	0
	Supervisor (Man-power) to		Year					
	supervise the CR Operations							
	at MPHC Premises, Jabalpur							
F.2	Providing Control Room		Man-	285			0	0
	Operators (Man-power) to		Year					
	run the CR Operations at							
	District Courts SUB-TOTAL (F)							0
G								
G.1	CAMC Charges CAMC Charges for 1st Year		LS	1	[0	0
0.1	post Warranty Period		LJ	1			0	0
G.2	CAMC Charges for 2nd Year		LS	1			0	0
	post Warranty Period			-			5	Ĵ
G.3	CAMC Charges for 3rd Year		LS	1			0	0
0.0	post Warranty Period			-			5	9
G.4	CAMC Charges for 4th Year		LS	1			0	0
	post Warranty Period			-			5	Ŭ
	SUB-TOTAL (G)							0
	GRAND-TOTAL							0
	(H=A+B+C+D+E+F+G)							U

7.2. Form: PQ-1 - Techno-commercial Bid

1. Name, address & telephone number of the agency/firm. 2. Name, designation, address & telephone number of authorized person. 3. Please specify as to whether Tenderer is sole Proprietor/Partnership Firm/Private or Limited Company. 4. Name, address & telephone number of Directors/Partners, Fax No., e-mail address. 5. Copy of PAN Card issued by Income Tax Department and Copy of previous 3 Financial Year's Income Tax Return. 6. Valid ISO Certificate (Please attach copy) of the products 7. GST Registration No. (Please attach) 8. Latest GST Return (Please attach). 9. Experience Certificates / details of 5 years in providing services in Central Government/State Government/Public Sector Undertakings/Autonomous Bodies / reputed private sector companies. 10. Copies of Audited balance sheets and profit and loss accounts for the previousthree financial years, duly certified by statutory auditor 11. Copies of purchase orders & work completion certificates with all details clearly mentioned in support of bidders' experience / pre-qualification 12. Declaration for not on the holiday list or black list for corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any state/central government department or undertaking, within India. 13. The details for administrative & service infrastructure in Madhya Pradesh,duly certified by the auditor. Valid GST registrations for the respective offices must be submitted, along with	Sl. No.	Description	Indicate also page number where attached
authorized person. 3. Please specify as to whether Tenderer is sole Proprietor/Partnership Firm/Private or Limited Company. 4. Name, address & telephone number of Directors/Partners, Fax No., e-mail address. 5. Copy of PAN Card issued by Income Tax Department and Copy of previous 3 Financial Year's Income Tax Return. 6. Valid ISO Certificate (Please attach copy) of the products 7. GST Registration No. (Please attach) 8. Latest GST Return (Please attach). 9. Experience Certificates / details of 5 years in providing services in Central Government/State Government/Public Sector Undertakings/Autonomous Bodies / reputed private sector companies. 10. Copies of Audited balance sheets and profit and loss accounts for the previousthree financial years, duly certificates with all details clearly mentioned in support of bidders' experience / pre-qualification 11. Copies of purchase orders &work completion certificates with all details clearly mentioned in support of bidders' experience / pre-qualification 12. Declaration for not on the holiday list or black list for corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any state/central government department or undertaking, within India. 13. The details for administrative & service infrastructure in Madhya Pradesh,duly certified by the auditor. Valid GST registrations for the respective offices must be submitted, along with the details of the project & support staff.	1.		
Proprietor/PartnershipFirm/PrivateorLimited4.Name, address & telephone number of Directors/Partners, Fax No., e-mail address5.Copy of PAN Card issued by Income Tax Department and Copy of previous 3 Financial Year's Income Tax Return.6.Valid ISO Certificate (Please attach copy) of the products7.GST Registration No. (Please attach)8.Latest GST Return (Please attach).9.Experience Certificates / details of 5 years in providing services in Central Government/State Government/Public Sector Undertakings/Autonomous Bodies / reputed private sector companies.10.Copies of Audited balance sheets and profit and loss accounts for the previousthree financial years, duly certified by statutoryz auditor11.Copies of purchase orders &work completion certificates with all details clearly mentioned in support of bidders' experience / pre-qualification12.Declaration for not on the holiday list or black list for corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any state/central government department or undertaking, within India.13.The details for administrative & service infrastructure in Madhya Pradesh,duly certified by the auditor. Valid GST registrations for the respective offices must be submitted, along with the details of the project & support staff.	2.		
Directors/Partners, Fax No., e-mail address.5.Copy of PAN Card issued by Income Tax Department and Copy of previous 3 Financial Year's Income Tax Return.6.Valid ISO Certificate (Please attach copy) of the products7.GST Registration No. (Please attach)8.Latest GST Return (Please attach).9.Experience Certificates / details of 5 years in providing services in Central Government/State Government/Public Sector Undertakings/Autonomous Bodies / reputed private sector companies.10.Copies of Audited balance sheets and profit and loss accounts for the previousthree financial years, duly certified by statutoryz auditor11.Copies of purchase orders &work completion certificates with all details clearly mentioned in support of bidders' experience / pre-qualification12.Declaration for not on the holiday list or black list for corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any state/central government department or undertaking, within India.13.The details for administrative & service infrastructure in Madhya Pradesh,duly certified by the auditor. Valid GST registrations for the respective offices must be 	3.	Proprietor/Partnership Firm/Private or Limited	
and Copy of previous 3 Financial Year's Income Tax Return.6.Valid ISO Certificate (Please attach copy) of the products7.GST Registration No. (Please attach)8.Latest GST Return (Please attach).9.Experience Certificates / details of 5 years in providing services in Central Government/State Government/Public Sector Undertakings/Autonomous Bodies / reputed private sector companies.10.Copies of Audited balance sheets and profit and loss accounts for the previousthree financial years, duly certified by statutoryz auditor11.Copies of purchase orders &work completion certificates with all details clearly mentioned in support of bidders' experience / pre-qualification12.Declaration for not on the holiday list or black list for corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any state/central government department or undertaking, within India.13.The details for administrative & service infrastructure in Madhya Pradesh,duly certified by the auditor. Valid GST registrations for the respective offices must be submitted, along with the details of the project & support staff.	4.		
products7.GST Registration No. (Please attach)8.Latest GST Return (Please attach).9.Experience Certificates / details of 5 years in providing services in Central Government/State Government/Public Sector Undertakings/Autonomous Bodies / reputed private sector companies.10.Copies of Audited balance sheets and profit and loss accounts for the previousthree financial years, duly certified by statutoryz auditor11.Copies of purchase orders &work completion certificates with all details clearly mentioned in support of bidders' experience / pre-qualification12.Declaration for not on the holiday list or black list for corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any state/central government department or undertaking, within India.13.The details for administrative & service infrastructure in Madhya Pradesh,duly certified by the auditor. Valid GST registrations for the respective offices must be submitted, along with the details of the project & support staff.	5.	and Copy of previous 3 Financial Year's Income Tax	
 8. Latest GST Return (Please attach). 9. Experience Certificates / details of 5 years in providing services in Central Government/State Government/Public Sector Undertakings/Autonomous Bodies / reputed private sector companies. 10. Copies of Audited balance sheets and profit and loss accounts for the previousthree financial years, duly certified by statutoryz auditor 11. Copies of purchase orders &work completion certificates with all details clearly mentioned in support of bidders' experience / pre-qualification 12. Declaration for not on the holiday list or black list for corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any state/central government department or undertaking, within India. 13. The details for administrative & service infrastructure in Madhya Pradesh,duly certified by the auditor. Valid GST registrations for the respective offices must be submitted, along with the details of the project & support staff. 	6.		
9.Experience Certificates / details of 5 years in providing services in Central Government/State Government/Public Sector Undertakings/Autonomous Bodies / reputed private sector companies.10.Copies of Audited balance sheets and profit and loss accounts for the previousthree financial years, duly certified by statutoryz auditor11.Copies of purchase orders &work completion certificates with all details clearly mentioned in support of bidders' experience / pre-qualification12.Declaration for not on the holiday list or black list for corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any state/central government department or undertaking, within India.13.The details for administrative & service infrastructure in Madhya Pradesh,duly certified by the auditor. Valid GST registrations for the respective offices must be submitted, along with the details of the project & support staff.	7.	GST Registration No. (Please attach)	
servicesinCentralGovernment/State Government/Public Sector Undertakings/Autonomous Bodies / reputed private sector companies.10.Copies of Audited balance sheets and profit and loss accounts for the previousthree financial years, duly certified by statutoryz auditor11.Copies of purchase orders &work completion certificates with all details clearly mentioned in support of bidders' experience / pre-qualification12.Declaration for not on the holiday list or black list for corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any state/central government department or undertaking, within India.13.The details for administrative & service infrastructure in Madhya Pradesh,duly certified by the auditor. Valid GST registrations for the respective offices must be submitted, along with the details of the project & support staff.	8.	Latest GST Return (Please attach).	
accounts for the previousthree financial years, duly certified by statutoryz auditor11.Copies of purchase orders &work completion certificates with all details clearly mentioned in support of bidders' experience / pre-qualification12.Declaration for not on the holiday list or black list for corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any state/central government department or undertaking, within India.13.The details for administrative & service infrastructure in Madhya Pradesh,duly certified by the auditor. Valid GST registrations for the respective offices must be submitted, along with the details of the project & support staff.	9.	services in Central Government/State Government/Public Sector Undertakings/Autonomous	
12.Declaration for not on the holiday list or black list for corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any state/central government department or undertaking, within India.13.The details for administrative & service infrastructure 	10.	accounts for the previousthree financial years, duly	
 corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any state/central government department or undertaking, within India. 13. The details for administrative & service infrastructure in Madhya Pradesh, duly certified by the auditor. Valid GST registrations for the respective offices must be submitted, along with the details of the project & support staff. 	11.	certificates with all details clearly mentioned in	
in Madhya Pradesh, duly certified by the auditor. Valid GST registrations for the respective offices must be submitted, along with the details of the project & support staff.	12.	corrupt and fraudulent practices issued by any state/central government department or undertaking,	
14. Documents in support of OEM's Proven Track Record	13.	in Madhya Pradesh, duly certified by the auditor. Valid GST registrations for the respective offices must be submitted, along with the details of the project &	
	14.	Documents in support of OEM's Proven Track Record	

Page 8 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

15.	Deta	ils of Bid Security/Earnest Money Deposit:-	
	a)	Amount:	
	b)	Demand Draft:	
	c)	Date of issue:	
	d)	Name of issuing Bank:	

Page 9 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

7.3. Form: PQ-1 – BIDDER'S ANNUAL TURNOVER

_____ (Location)

_____ (Date)

From (Name & Address of the Statutory Auditor)

_____ То,

_____ The Registrar General, _____ High Court of Madhya Pradesh,

_____ Jabalpur

Ref.: _____

Sir,

We hereby certify that the average annual turnover of M/s. ______ (name of the bidder) is not less than Rs. ____ crore during the last three financial years.

SI	Firm	Year - 1	Year - 2	Year - 3
No.		Amount	Amount	Amount
1				

Yours Sincerely,

(Signature of Authorized Signatory)

Name of the Authorized Signatory:

Seal:

7.4. Form: PQ-2 - SIMILAR WORK EXPERIENCE

_____ (Location)

_____ (Date)

From (Name & Address of the Bidder)

_____ То,

_____ The Registrar General,

_____ High Court of Madhya Pradesh,

_____Jabalpur

Subject:- Supply, Installation, Commissioning and Maintenance of IVSS for subordinate courts of High Court of Madhya Pradesh, Jabalpur.

Ref.: _____

1. We hereby declare and confirm that we, ______ (Name of the Bidder), having registered office at ______ (address) have successfully executed following projects. We are providing the details below: (Note: add rows as required).

		Purchase			Whether t	he copies of
		Order			the purcha contracts	ase orders / from the
SI.	Name of the client	(P.O) No.	Project	Brief Scope	client as	required, is
					attached?	
No.	organization	& Date of	Value	of Work		
		issue of			Yes/No	<u>Pg. No. on</u> <u>the</u>
		P.O.				<u>Proposal</u>

Yours Sincerely,

(Signature of Authorized Signatory)

Name and Designation of the Authorized Signatory:

Name and address of the Bidder Company:

Seal:

7.5. Compliance to Technical Specifications

Clause by Clause compliance statement on the technical specification as prescribed in the section VI of this document.

SI.	Clause no.	Complied / Not complied
No.		

Page 12 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

7.6. DEVIATION STATEMENT FORMAT

The Bidder is required to provide the details of the deviations of the tender clauses (in any section of the tender) in the following format.

Sl. No.	Section No.	Clause No	Clause Descript	Non Compliance/ Partial Compliance	Remarks

7.7. PART – I - BID FORM (1 sheet)

Tender No. :

Date :

Τo,

The Registrar General High Court of M.P., Jabalpur (M.P.)

Respected Sir,

- I. Having examined the conditions of contract and specifications in the tender document and annexure, the receipt of which is hereby duly acknowledged, we, undersigned, offer to supply and installation of audio video system along with all accessories for the sum shown in the schedule of prices attached herewith and made part of this Bid.
- II. We undertake, if our Bid is accepted, to complete delivery of all the items specified in the contract within the delivery schedule specified in the tender.
- III. If our Bid is accepted, we will obtain the unconditional performance guarantee of a Nationalized/Scheduled Bank for a sum 10% of the purchase / contract value.
- IV. We agree to abide by this Bid for a period of <u>150 days</u> from the date fixed for Bid opening and it shall remain binding upon us and may be accepted at any time before the expiration of that period.
- V. Until a formal Purchase Order of Contract is prepared and a contract is executed accordingly, this Bid together with your written acceptance thereof in your notification of award shall constitute a contract binding on us, subject to terms and conditions mentioned in the tender document.
- VI. Bid submitted by us is properly sealed and prepared so as to prevent any subsequent alteration and replacement.
- VII. We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest or any bid, you may receive and you may reject any bid without assigning reason therefore and you may vary, amend or alter any terms and conditions of the Tender Document at the time of execution of the Contract.

Dated this	day of	2019
------------	--------	------

Name and Signature	
In the capacity of	
Duly authorized to sign the	bid
for and on behalf of	
Witness	

Address

Signature

7.8. BIDDER'S PROPOSAL OUTLINE

(Kindly note that, for the purpose of technical evaluation of, the Proposal should be in strict compliance to the format given below – with all the documents duly attached to the respective sections. Incomplete proposals may be rejected summarily)

1. GENERAL

- 1.1 The bidder shall submit a proposal containing, as a minimum, information described in this section. The bidder's proposal should be organized into tabbed and indexed volumes.
- 1.2 The bidder should note that all the volumes of proposal shall be properly bound in A4 (210 mm x 297 mm) size. All drawings and sketches shall be in multiples of A4 size, like A3 (297 mm x 420 mm) or A2 (420 mm x 594 mm) etc., but folded to A4 size. Incomplete proposals and proposals not conforming to this specification are likely to be rejected.
- 1.3 The bidder must prepare their proposal as per the sections indicated. Each section shall contain the information as asked specifically. The proposal not prepared in the described format shall be considered incomplete.

2. PROPOSAL CONTENTS

The proposal shall comprise of the following sections:

SECTION I- Synopsis of the Proposal

SECTION II- Bidder's Capability

This section shall be used by the bidders to establish their credentials and capability in the field of Integrated Video Surveillance Systems. The details shall be forwarded as under:

- Introduction
- Company profile
- Bidder's experience (in PTR formats)
- System engineering capability
- OEM list (for all bought-out items)
- Bidder's Organization chart
- Miscellaneous

SECTION III- Project Execution

This section shall be used by the bidder to provide details about execution of the project IVSS. The details shall be forwarded as:

- Proposed project management
- Man-power Deployment Chart
- Bio-data of Key persons
- Estimated engineering and delivery schedule including bar chart.
- Methodology of execution

Page 15 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

- Bidder's responsibility chart
- Overall system responsibility
- Source of supplies
- OEM's Responsibility Chart (To be filled separately for each bought-out item.)
- OEM's Manpower deployment chart (To be filled separately for each bought-out item.)
- Logistic Support Certificate (To be submitted separately for own items & each boughtout item.)

SECTION IV- System Description/ Operation

This section shall include the following details separately for each sub-system within IVSSi.e. IP Video Surveillance, PIDS, Access Control, VTS etc.

i) System proven-ness (Completely filled PTR format for the offered system. To be submitted separately for each major bought-out system item Camera, VMS / SMS, UPS, Cable, Server, PIDS, VTS etc.)

ii) A drawing showing the offered system architecture and all subsystems offered by the bidder.

iii) A single line diagram showing the architecture and connectivity of the entire system including all the sub-systems.

iv) Detailed functional description for each system item explaining how the system meets each of the functional requirements specified in the requisition.

v) Bidder shall explain as to how the proposed system meets all the functional requirements specified in the requisition.

vi) Bidder to explain redundancy levels and methodology of change-over at each level i.e. server level, and network level

vii) Bidder to explain availability of Diagnostics at various levels with the system.

viii) Bidder to explain data storage and retrieval capability of the system.

ix) Bidder to provide detailed explanation as to how they propose to meet the 25% future expansion requirements with respect to hardware and software

SECTION V- Technical Specifications

This section shall include the following details separately for cameras, VMS, SMS, VTS, ACS, GPON, servers, storage etc.

i) Bidder shall complete all the data sheets supplied as per project specification filling up all the information required to be filled by Bidder (denoted by * or **).

Bidder shall include printed literature to support the data filled. In addition, Bidder shall clearly explain as to how each subsystem fits into the functional requirements specified in the requisition.

ii) Bidder to furnish the following documents

Page 16 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

a) Sizing calculation for servers, bandwidth, storage and any other system / subsystem which requires

b) Bidder shall furnish an unpriced Bill of Materials listing out all items that are required for the proposed Project as per Tender documents along with the relevant make/s & models envisaged.

iii) Bidder shall include any other information not mentioned in the data sheets but important or required to be furnished to support and explain the functional requirements for the system. The additional information shall be provided on separate sheets and shall be attached to appropriate data sheet.

iv) Bidder shall include the detailed description and capabilities of all the software offered.

v) Bidder shall include separate lists for mandatory spares, recommended spares for four(4) years normal operation, test equipment and tools, and consumables.

SECTION VI- Deviations

Bidder shall list out deviations, if any.

The list shall indicate Document name, Document no., Page no., Clause no., Requirement, Deviation asked, Technical reason for Deviation, Remarks, if any.

Bidder should not give any explanation or comment on the specification.

SECTION VII- Quality Assurance, Factory Testing and Field Acceptance

i) Bidder shall enclose "Bidder Standard" procedures including the test facilities available with them to perform the following:

- Factory Acceptance
- Field Testing
- Quality Assurance
- Field Acceptance
- ii) Bidder shall enclose the details of simulation method of all process inputs.

iii) Bidder shall also enclose the detailed schedule for factory testing, installation, loop checking, field testing, commissioning and field acceptance of the system.

SECTION VIII- Post Warranty Maintenance Contract

Post Warranty Maintenance Contract details for four years post Warranty period, as per Tender. Bidder to note that Post Warranty Maintenance Contract for the four years shall be evaluated and considered for cost evaluation.

Bidder must confirm the requirements specified in this Tender.

SECTION IX- Testing and Maintenance

Training course contents for:

Page 17 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

- Operating personnel
- Hardware and Software engineers (Module level and component level maintenance training)
- Hardware and software Configuration & maintenance
- Schedule of training at Bidder works and at the user's site should be enclosed.

SECTION X

• All Annexures

Please note that there should be no pricing information mentioned anywhere within the technical proposal, including the data sheets. Any mention or indication of the system or component pricing within any section of the technical proposal shall render the technical proposal liable for rejection.

7.9. BANK GUARANTEE FORMATS

BG 1: FORM OF BANK GUARANTEE IN LIEU OF EARNEST MONEY DEPOSIT

BG NO	
DATED	
VALID UPTO	

То

M/s. Madhya Pradesh High Court,

Jabalpur

In consideration of Madhya Pradesh High Court, (hereinafter called "the Owner" which expression shall include its successors and assigns), having agreed interalia to consider the tender of (Name Tenderer) of the having Head Office / its Registered Office of the Tenderer) (hereinafter called the at.....(Address "Tenderer" which expression shall include its successors and assigns),

for the work of...... (Name of the Project / Work) at..... to be awarded under Tender No...... Upon the Tenderer furnishing an undertaking from the Bank as hereinafter appearing in lieu of cash deposit of the Earnest Money.

PROVIDED that if the aforesaid work tendered for or any part thereof shall be awarded to the Tenderer on or before the said date, whether on the basis of accompanying tender or any other basis, then the validity of this guarantee/undertaking shall stand automatically extended for all claims and demands made by the Owner for a further three months.

2. The Owner shall have the fullest liberty without reference to the Bank and without affecting in any way the liability of the Bank under this Guarantee/Undertaking at any time and/or from time to time any wise to postpone and/or vary any of the powers, rights, and obligations exercisable by the Owner against the Tenderer and either to enforce or to forbear from enforcing all or any of the terms and conditions of or governing the said Tender and/or any contract consequent upon any award of work or the said Earnest Money Deposit or the securities available to the Owner or any of them and the Bank shall not be released from its liability under these Presents and the Liability of the Bank hereunder shall remain in full force and effect notwithstanding any exercise by the Owner of the liberty with reference to any or all the matters aforesaid or by reason of any other act, matter or thing whatsoever which under law relating to the sureties or otherwise which could, but for this provision have the effect of releasing the Bank from all or any of its obligations hereunder or any part thereof, and the Bank specifically waives any and all contrary rights whatsoever.

3. It shall not be necessary for the Owner to proceed against the Tenderer before proceeding against the Bank and the Guarantee/Undertaking herein contained shall be enforceable against the Bank as principal debtor notwithstanding the existence of any other undertaking or security for any indebtedness of the Tenderer to the Owner and notwithstanding that any such security shall at the time when claim is made against the Bank or proceedings taken against the Bank hereunder, be outstanding or unrealised.

4. The amount stated by the Owner in any demand, claim or notice made with reference to this guarantee shall as between the Bank and the Owner for the purpose of these Presents be conclusive of the amount payable by the Bank to the Owner hereunder. Original BG need not be submitted for making claim hereunder and payment thereof by the Bank.

5. The liability of the Bank to the Owner under this Guarantee/Undertaking shall remain in full force and effect notwithstanding the existence of any difference or dispute between the Tenderer and the Owner, the Tenderer and the Bank and/or the Bank and the Owner or otherwise howsoever touching these Presents or the liability of the Tenderer to the Owner, and notwithstanding the existence of any instructions or purported instructions by the Tenderer or any other person to the Bank not to pay or for any cause withhold or defer payment to the Owner under these Presents, with the intent that notwithstanding the existing of such difference, dispute or instructions, the Bank shall be and remain liable to make payment to the Owner in terms thereof.

6. This Guarantee/Undertaking shall not be determined or affected by the liquidation or winding up or dissolution or change of constitution or insolvency of the Tenderer or any change in the legal constitution of the Bank or the Owner.

7. Without prejudice to any other mode of service, a demand or claim or other communication may be transmitted by the Owner to the Bank or any branch of Bank either by post or by fax. If transmitted by fax, the transmission shall be complete as soon as acknowledged by the Bank or any branch of Bank.

8. Notwithstanding anything contained herein:

(i) The Bank's liability under this guarantee/undertaking shall not exceed (Amount in figures & words);

(ii) The guarantee/undertaking shall remain in force upto_____and any extension(s) thereof and extension as a result of proviso to clause 1 hereof; and

(iii) The Bank shall be released and discharged from all liability under this guarantee/undertaking unless a written claim or demand is issued to the Bank on or beforeor the date of expiry of any extension(s) thereof if this guarantee/undertaking has been extended.

The Bank doth hereby declare that Shri(designation) who is authorized to sign this Guarantee/Undertaking on behalf of the Bank and to bind the Bank thereby.

This day of 20 .

Yours faithfully

Signature:

Name & Designation:

Name of the Branch:

7.10. BG-2 - PROFORMA OF BANK GUARANTEE FOR SECURITY DEPOSIT/PERFORMANCE BOND

(To be executed ON NON-JUDICIAL STAMP PAPER OF APPROPRIATE VALUE)

BG NO.:	
DATED:	
VALID UPTO:	

Ref:_____

To:

M/s. Madhya Pradesh High Court

Jabalpur

Dear Sir,

1. In consideration of Madhya Pradesh High Court, having its Registered Office at..... (hereinafter referred to as the "Company" which expression shall unless repugnant to the context or meaning thereof, include all its successors, administrators, executors) and having entered into a contract dated (hereinafter called the "Contract" which expression shall include all the amendments thereto) with M/s..... having its Head/Registered Office at..... (hereinafter referred to as the "Contractor" (which expression unless repugnant to the context or meaning thereof, shall include all its successors, administrators, executors and assigns) and the contract having been unequivocally accepted by the Contractor resulting in a contract bearing No..... dated..... Valued at for..... (scope of work) and the Company having agreed that the Contractor shall furnish to the Company a performance guarantee for the faithful performance of the entire contract to the extent of % of the contract price, i.e. Rs.....(in word) we(bank) having its Registered Office at..... (hereinafter referred "Bank" which expression shall unless repugnant to the context or to as the meaning thereof, include all its successors, administrators, executors and assigns) do hereby guarantee and undertake to pay on demand to the Company any money or all moneys to the extent of Rs.....) in aggregate at any time without any demur, reservation, recourse, contest or protest and/or without any reference to the Contractor. Any such demand made, by the Company on the Bank shall be conclusive and binding notwithstanding any difference between the Company and the Contractor or any dispute pending before any Court, Tribunal, Arbitrator or any other authority. We agree that Guarantee herein contained shall be irrevocable and shall continue to be enforceable till it is discharged by the Company in writing.

2. The Company shall have the fullest liberty, without affecting in any way the liability of the Bank under this Guarantee from time to time, to extend the time for performance of the contract by the Contractor, or vary the terms of the Contract. The Company shall have the fullest liberty without affecting this Guarantee to postpone, from time to time, the exercise of power vested in them or of any right which they might have against the Contractor and to exercise the same at any time in any manner and either to enforce, or to forbear from enforce, any covenants contained or implied in the contract between the Company and the Contractor or any other course or remedy or security available to the Company. The Bank shall not be released of its obligations under these presents by any exercise by the Company of its

liberty with reference to matters aforesaid or any of them or by reason of any other act or forbearance of other act or forbearance of other acts of Company or any other indulgence shown by the Company or by any other matter or thing whatsoever, which under law would, but for this provision, have the effect of relieving the Bank.

3. The Bank also agrees that the Company at its option shall be entitled to enforce this Guarantee against the Bank as a principal debtor, in the first instance, without proceeding against the Contractor and notwithstanding any security or other guarantee that Company may have in relation to the Contractor's liabilities.

4. The Bank further agrees that the guarantee herein contained shall remain in full force during the period that is taken for the performance of the contract and it shall continue to be enforceable till all the dues of the Company under or by virtue of this contract have been fully paid and claim satisfied or discharged or till the Company discharges the Guarantee in writing.

5. We further agree that as between us and Company for the purpose of this Guarantee any notice given to us by the Company and any amount claimed in such notice by the Company that the money is payable by the Contractor and any amount claimed in such notice by the company shall be conclusive and binding on us notwithstanding any difference between the Company and the Contractor or any dispute pending before any Court, Tribunal, Arbitrator or any other authority. We further agree that this Guarantee shall not be affected by any change in our Constitution or that of the Contractor or in the Constitution of the Company. We also undertake not to revoke this Guarantee during its currency or till the Company discharges the Guarantee in writing.

6. Notwithstanding anything contained hereinabove, our liability under this Guarantee is limited to Rs.....) in aggregate and it shall remain in full force upto and including ninety days after

...... unless extended further, from time to time, for such period as may be instructed in writing by M/s...... on whose behalf this Guarantee has been given, in which case it shall remain in full force upto and including 9 0 days after extended date. Any claim under this Guarantee must be received by us before the expiry of the 9 0 days from or before the expiry of the 90 days from the extended date. If no such claim has been received by us within the ninety days after the said date/extended date, the Company's right under this guarantee will cease. However, if such a claim has been received by us within and upto ninety days after the said date/extended date, all the Company's rights under this Guarantee shall be valid and shall not cease until we have satisfied that claim

Dated thisDay of.....200.... WITNESS:

(SIGNATURE)

(SIGNATURE)

(NAME)

(NAME)

Official Address

Designation with Bank Stamp

Attorney as Power of

Attorney No.: Dated:

7.11. BIDDER INFORMATION SHEET

About the Company

Name of the Company:	
Postal Address (Regd. Office):	
Postal Address (Local Office):	
Constitution, Registration No./Date:	

About the Authorized Signatory:

Name:	Designation:	
Office Address:	Email:	
Tel./Fax Nos.:	Cell No.:	

Company Financials/Headcount

	FY 2017-18	FY 2016-17	FY 2015-16
Turnover			
Turnover from Security			
Solutions			
Turnover from Customer			
Support Services			
Net Worth			
Total Headcount			
No. of Certified Service			
Engineers			

Company Experience

Project	Customer	r	Project	Project	Security	Contract	Project	Contact
Name	Name	&	Description	Value	Component	Period	Status	Person,
	Address				Value	(From-To)		Contact
								Tel. No.
								& Email
1								
2								
•								
Ν								

Page 23 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

7.12. PROVEN TRACK RECORD

NAME OF THE BIDDER:

SYSTEM PROPOSED BY THE BIDDER (Complete with Make & Model):

NOTE: ONLY THOSE PROJECTS MEETING THE MINIMUM ELIGIBILITY CRITERIA AS MENTIONED IN PART I SHOULD BE DETAILED IN THE TABLE BELOW

DESCRIPTION NAME OF CUSTOMER NAME, ADDRESS, FAX NO., TELEPHONE NO. & E-MAIL OF CONTACT PERSON IN THE PLANT.	PROJECT 1	PROJECT 2	PROJECT 3	SYSTEM AS
NAME, ADDRESS, FAX NO., TELEPHONE NO. & E-MAIL OF CONTACT PERSON IN THE PLANT.				
NAME, ADDRESS, FAX NO., TELEPHONE NO. & E-MAIL OF CONTACT PERSON IN THE PLANT.				
TELEPHONE NO. & E-MAIL OF CONTACT PERSON IN THE PLANT.			1	
NAME, ADDRESS, FAX NO. OF CONSULTANT				
MONTH & YEAR OF SYSTEM SUPPLY				
MONTH & YEAR OF SYSTEM COMMISSIONING				
ANY MAJOR BREAKDOWNS TILL DATE				
IF YES, CAUSE OF BREAK-DOWN				
SCOPE OF VENDORS RESPONSIBILITY				
DESIGN & SUPPLY				
SYSTEM ENGINEERING				
FACTORY TESTING				
COMMISSIONING AT SITE				
INTEGRATION				
TRAINING				
ANNUAL MAITENANCE				
SYSTEM DETAILS AND MODEL NOS. FOR :				
CAMERA (FIXED)				
CAMERA (PTZ Type)				
CAMERA (Panoramic)				
VIDEO MANAGEMENT SOFTWARE				
	SUPPLY MONTH & YEAR OF SYSTEM COMMISSIONING ANY MAJOR BREAKDOWNS TILL DATE IF YES, CAUSE OF BREAK-DOWN SCOPE OF VENDORS RESPONSIBILITY DESIGN & SUPPLY SYSTEM ENGINEERING FACTORY TESTING COMMISSIONING AT SITE INTEGRATION TRAINING ANNUAL MAITENANCE SYSTEM DETAILS AND MODEL NOS. FOR : CAMERA (FIXED) CAMERA (PTZ Type) CAMERA (Panoramic)	SUPPLYMONTH & YEAR OF SYSTEM COMMISSIONINGANY MAJOR BREAKDOWNS TILL DATEIF YES, CAUSE OF BREAK-DOWNSCOPE OF VENDORS RESPONSIBILITYDESIGN & SUPPLYSYSTEM ENGINEERINGFACTORY TESTINGCOMMISSIONING AT SITEINTEGRATIONTRAININGANNUAL MAITENANCESYSTEM DETAILS AND MODEL NOS. FOR :CAMERA (FIXED)CAMERA (PTZ Type)CAMERA (Panoramic)	SUPPLYImage: Supply and the second secon	SUPPLYImage: Supply and the system of the syste

Page 24 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

SL.	DESCRIPTION	PROJECT 1	PROJECT 2	PROJECT 3	SYSTEM AS
NO.					
	COMMAND & CONTROL SOFTWARE				
	ANPR SYSTEM				
	SERVERS				
	WORKSTATIONS				
	STORAGE AREA NETWORK/ NAS				
	NETWORK COMPONENTS SUCH AS SWITCHES ETC. (PLEASE SPECIFY)				
	ANY OTHER CRITICAL COMPONENTS IF ANY				

SALIENT FEATURES OF OFFERED SYSTEM OVER SYSTEMS EARLIER INSTALLED:

7.13. PTR DECLARATIONS FROM OEMS

A. CAMERA OEM

Date:

То

MPHC

Dear Sir,

With regards to the Tender No. ______ for the MPHCIVSS tender, we would like to declare the following:

1. Our company hassupplied & installed a minimum of 2000 IP cameras in a single project in India since the last five years ending last day of the month previous to the one in which tender is invited. The details of the project are as follows:

Name of Customer	
Name of implementation partner	
Year of Installation	
Number of Cameras	
Types of Cameras	

2. Our company has supplied cameras in projects such as places of high security such as seaports, airports, defense infrastructure, city surveillance projects. The following table highlights the same:

Sector	Customer Name	Name	of	Year	of	Number	of
		Implementation		Installation		Cameras	
		Partner					

- 3. Our company is operating in India for the last more than three years & has an installation base of more than 10,000 cameras in India.
- 4. Our office details are as follows:

Type of Office	Address	Contact Person	Telephone Number
Corporate Office / Sales Office			
Spares Depot /			
Distribution			
Technical Service and			
Support			

5. We have a direct emergency response team to attend any emergency conditions (like device malfunction or for changes in device functionalities or for firmware upgrade & troubleshooting). The call center number is ______. The person in charge of the emergency response team is ______.

Page 26 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

With regards,

For _____

Authorised Signatory

Place:

Date:

B. VMS / C4i OEM

(In case of the VMS &C4i being from different OEMs, please provide separate declarations from both)

Date:

То

MPHC

Dear Sir,

With regards to the Tender No. ______ for the MPHCIVSS tender, we would like to declare the following:

1. Our company has supplied & installed our VMS / SMS solution in more thant 3 Government Projects in India since the last three years ending last day of the month previous to the one in which tender is invited. The details of the project are as follows:

	Project 1	Project 2	Project 3
Name & Contact Details			
of Customer			
Name of implementation			
partner			
Year of Installation			
Make & Model of SMS			
solution			
Make & Model of VMS			
solution			

2. Our company has installed the solution in at least one multi-site (at least 200 state or nation-wide locations) integrated project in India. The details are as under:

	Project 1	Project 2	Project 3
Name & Contact Details			
of Customer			
Name of implementation			
partner			
Year of Installation			
Make & Model of SMS			

Page 27 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

solution		
Make & Model of VMS		
solution		

3. Our office details are as follows:

Type of Office	Address	Contact Person	Telephone Number
Corporate Office / Sales			
Office			
Spares Depot /			
Distribution			
Technical Service and			
Support			

4. We have a direct emergency response team to attend any emergency conditions (like device malfunction or for changes in device functionalities or for firmware upgrade & troubleshooting). The call center number is ______. The person in charge of the emergency response team is ______.

With regards,

For _____

Authorised Signatory

Place:

Date:

C. Active Networking Equipment OEM (Other than Industrial Grade Switches)

Date:

То

MPHC

Dear Sir,

With regards to the Tender No. ______ for the MPHC IVSS tender, we would like to declare the following:

Our company is amongst the top 5 for World-wide Market share in terms of Revenue as per IDC / Similar organization's latest published quarterly report / presence in the latest Magic Quadrant by Gartner, published prior to the date of the tender publication.

1. Our office details are as follows:

Type of Office	Address	Contact Person	Telephone Number
Corporate Office / Sales			
Office			
Spares Depot /			

Page 28 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

Distribution		
Technical Service and Support		

 We have a direct emergency response team to attend any emergency conditions (like device malfunction or for changes in device functionalities or for firmware upgrade & troubleshooting). The call center number is _____. The person in charge of the emergency response team is _____.

With regards,

For _____

Authorised Signatory

Place:

Date:

D. Active Networking Equipment OEM (Industrial Grade Switches)

Date:

То

MPHC

Dear Sir,

With regards to the Tender No. ______ for the MPHC IVSS tender, we would like to declare the following:

Our company is amongst the top 10 OEM from Latest IMS/ HIS / Gartner World Report, published prior to the date of the tender publication.

1. Our office details are as follows:

Type of Office	Address	Contact Person	Telephone Number
Corporate Office / Sales			
Office			
Spares Depot /			
Distribution			
Technical Service and			
Support			

 We have a direct emergency response team to attend any emergency conditions (like device malfunction or for changes in device functionalities or for firmware upgrade & troubleshooting). The call center number is _____. The person in charge of the emergency response team is _____.

With regards,

Page 29 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

For _____

Authorised Signatory

Place:

Date:

D. IT Hardware Equipment OEM

Date:

То

MPHC

Dear Sir,

With regards to the Tender No. ______ for the MPHC IVSS tender, we would like to declare the following:

Our company is amongst the top 5 for World-wide Market share in terms of Revenue as per Gartner / IDC latest published quarterly report, prior to the date of tender publication.

1. Our office details are as follows:

Type of Office	Address	Contact Person	Telephone Number
Corporate Office / Sales Office			
Spares Depot / Distribution			
Technical Service and			
Support			

 We have a direct emergency response team to attend any emergency conditions (like device malfunction or for changes in device functionalities or for firmware upgrade & troubleshooting). The call center number is _____. The person in charge of the emergency response team is _____.

With regards,

For _____

Authorised Signatory

Place:

Date:

7.14. MANUFACTURERS AUTHORISATION FORM

(From Command & Control Application (C4i), VMS, VAS and Server, Storage & Workstation OEM, Camera OEM - To be printed on OEM Company Letterhead)

Date:

То

MPHC

Dear Sir,

- 1. Our company is a reputed manufacturer of (name &description of equipment), having manufacturing facilities at (address of manufacturing locations) and Indian/APAC head office at (address).
- 2. We hereby authorize M/s (*name and address of the bidder*) to submit the bid and sign the contract with your good self for the goods manufactured by us.
- 3. We are aware of the model numbers of our products quoted for this tender "Integrated Video Surveillance System (IVSS) project" and assure you that these are meeting the specifications provided & also assure you that these products are not end-of-life products. These model numbers are (product name &model numbers). We also assure you that these models shall continue to be supported by us for a period of 10 years.
- 4. We are willing to provide a warranty of 1 year on the above mentioned model numbers from the date of final commissioning & handover by M/s (*name and address of the bidder*).
- 5. We assure you the availability of spare parts for the above mentioned model numbers for a period of10 years, from the date of supply. We further assure you that the products being supplied by us for this tender are ONVIF compliant.
- 6. During the period of 10 years from the date of supply, in case the bidder fails to provide you the necessary service, we will be obliged to provide the same, at no extra cost.
- 7. In case of placement of order by M/s. MPHC on M/s. (*name and address of the bidder*), we shall provide relevant Test Reports & compliance to specifications at the time of predispatch inspection.

Yours faithfully, (Contact Person) (Designation) (Name of manufacturers)

Note: This letter of authority should be on the letterhead of the manufacturer with full address, phone number, email, and website address, and should be signed by a person competent and having the power of attorney to legally bind the manufacturer.

7.15. BIDDERS UNDERTAKING

On behalf of M/s..... (Name of the Bidder), I, the undersigned, state that all the information stated above as well as in other parts of our bid is true. I do hereby affirm and undertake to abide by all the terms, conditions and specifications given in the Bid Document while performing the contractual obligations relating to the MPHC-IVSS project.

Also, I do affirm & assure that the solution proposed by us is complete & total meeting all the functional requirements of Integrated Video Surveillance System (IVSS) project as stated in the Bid Document.

Yours faithfully,

(Authorised Signatory)

Name, Signature & Seal of the Bidder

Place:

Date:

7.16. DECLARATION ON BLACKLISTING

(On Non-judicial stamp paper of Rs. 100/- duly notarized)

Declaration on Blacklisting

I solemnly declare that our company ______, or any of our associates, including the OEMs of the components/sub-systems proposed by our company as a part of our proposal to MPHC have never been blacklisted or put on any holiday listing by any Central or State Government Agencies or any Central or State PSU in the past.

I understand that my bid will be summarily rejected if the information provided by me is found to be incorrect during any stage of the bidding process/ project.

With regards,

(Authorised Signatory)

Full Name: _____

Company Name: _____

Postal Address:

Contact No.: (Work)_____

(Cell) _____

Email:

Page 33 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

7.17. SOLUTION ASSURANCE CERTIFICATE

(From Command & Control Application (C4i Software), VMS, VAS & ANPR OEMs - To be printed on OEM Company Letterhead)

Τo,

MPHC

Ref.: Tender No. No.: ______

Sub: Certificate for workability of the Solution.

Dear Sir,

In response to your above-referenced tender, M/s ______ (name and address of the bidder) have proposed our Software Product ______ (Please mention the Product Name, Model, Version & Revision) for your Integrated Video Surveillance System (IVSS) Project. After carefully examining your techno-commercial requirement, we hereby certify that the solution (architectural schematic attached separately as Appendix...), containing following components, proposed by the bidder is supported by & is fully compliant with our software Product mentioned above & that the solution is workable. The maximum number of components supported by the quoted version/model of our software product is also mentioned in the table below:

Sr.No.	Component Name	Make & Model	Max. No. Supported by the quoted version	Specifications
1	Fixed Camera			
2	PTZ Camera			
3	Security Management Software (C4i)			
4	VMS Software			
5	VAS software			
6	Server (Refer Note- 1 below)			All hardware specs to be indicated here along with OS details.
7	ACS System			
8	DFMD			
9	NMS			

The central hardware / software products quoted by our Partner-bidder, listed above, meet/exceed the minimum specifications required to host & run the quoted version/model of

Page 34 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

our software product so as to meet MPHC's prescribed objectives/ functional requirements & response times to the complete satisfaction of MPHC.

Note-1: details to be separately indicated for Recording Server, Analytics Server (if applicable), Video Storage System, Workstations, Decoders, as a,b,c,d, etc

Note-2: details to be separately indicated for Control Room mounted controllers & field mounted controllers as a, b, c, etc along with any distance limitations applicable.

(Signature)		
Full Name:	-	
Company Nam	ne: _	
Postal Address	s: _	
Contact No.:	(Work)_	
	(Cell)	
Email:	_	

Attachments:

1. Certified System Architectural Schematic & Network Configuration of the solution proposed by the bidder & a synopsis of the proposal.

7.18. PoC CRITERIA

r. No	PoC Criteria
1.	Cameras
	Fixed Camera
	• Image of a person standing at 10 m distance with 3 mm lens during day time
	 Image of a person standing at 10 m distance with 3 mm lens during night time
	with ambient light
	 Image of a person standing at 50 m distance with 10 mm lens during day time
	 Image of a person standing at 50 m distance with 10 mm lens during night
	time with ambient light
	• Video recording on local media card of camera when network is unavailable.
	PTZ Camera
	 Image of a person standing at 150 m distance during day time
	 Image of a person standing at 150 m distance during night time with ambient
	light
	• Video recording on local media card of camera when network is unavailable.
2.	Video Management System
	Integration of quoted camera with quoted VMS.
	 The quoted cameras – PTZ, Fixed Outdoor, Fixed Indoor, Gate Cameras, ANPR Compared and 190 Degrees cameras shall be integrated with the sweet of VIAS
	Cameras and 180 Degree cameras shall be integrated with the quoted VMS.
	 It shall be possible to configure the camera recording and other parameters from the same VMS.
	Playback of recording
	The recording of the connected cameras shall be played back with features such as:
	Fast forward
	Playback based on the activity in an area of interest selected / marked on
	screen,
	 Searching of video based on date and time
	Export of selected video in specified formats
	• Export video of selected duration with a choice of exporting video to
	proprietary and open formats.
	 Encrypt exported video with password protection to run.
	 Include date, time, camera name as on-screen display in the exported video.
	 Generate and show audit trail of video export event.
	Recording at two locations with different recording parameters
	 Record camera feed at two storage locations in two different servers.
	Recording at location 1 shall happen with full resolution with 24 FPS frame
	rate. For location 2, the recording shall happen at full resolution and 10 FPS
	frame rate.
3.	Video Analytics
	Trip Wire
	 Setup tripwire as video analytics on a selected scene
	Generate alarm based on crossing of tripwire
	Record video feed of the alarm event with pre and post recording of video
	based on user configuration.
	Camera Tamper
	 Setup camera tamper as video analytics on a selected camera
	Generate alarm based on camera change in field of view
	Generate alarm based on camera network disconnection
	Generate alarm based on camera de-focus
	 Record video feed of the alarm event with pre and post recording of video
	based on user configuration for all the above mentioned alarms.
4.	ANPR

Page 36 of 47 | Tender for Integrated Video Surveillance System for MPHC | Part II

Sr. No	PoC Criteria
	 Number plate recognition of a car, tank truck & OCR during sunlight Number plate recognition of a car, tank truck & OCR during night time with vehicle headlights ON. Number plate snapshot storage of a non-English number plate Snapshot storage of number plate – English and non-English Recorded video search based on license number of vehicle.
5.	Security Management Software Application (C4i)
	 Show single GUI of PIDS, VTS and VMS. Generate incident report out of PIDS intrusion attempt, generate an incident report, show an SOP (in Kannada, Hindi and English Language) on screen for an operator to act; register action taken report and attach video as an evidence to the action taken report. View VTS tracked vehicle in real time on map. View audit trail of the system Generate report of incidents with details such as operator, incident open / closed, and associated action taken.
6	 Show integration of DFMD with the VMS – Integration in such a manner that the detection data (sensitivity, Threshold, Metal level percentage and zone no.with threshold crossed)should be tagged with the video/snapshot as an audit trail.

7.19. BIDDER'S UNDERTAKING FOR IDE

On behalf of M/s (Name of the OEM), I, the undersigned, state that the development platform and IDE used for the development of all software proposed for the purpose of IVSS is not more that 5 years old from the date of publication of this tender.

Component Name	OEM Name	Software Version	Release Date	Development Platform & IDE Name
Integrated Security				
Management				
Platform (C4i)				
Video Management				
System				

All the information stated above is true. I do hereby affirm and undertake to abide by all the terms, conditions and specifications given in the Bid Document while performing the contractual obligations relating to the MPHC-IVSS project.

Yours faithfully,

(Authorised Signatory)

Name, Signature & Seal of the Bidder

Place:

Date:

7.20. BIDDER'S UNDERTAKING FOR COUNTRY OF ORIGIN (COO)

On behalf of M/s (Name of the Bidder), I, the undersigned, state that the country of origin for the products is as mentioned below.

Component Name	OEM Name	Country of Origin
Video Surveillance Cameras		
Servers, Workstations		
Storage System		
Monitors/ Video Wall		
Networking Switches		

All the information stated above is true. I do hereby affirm and undertake to submit the country of origin certificate of the respective components, as mentioned in the list above, at the time of supply of the material.

Yours faithfully,

(Authorised Signatory)

Name, Signature & Seal of the Bidder

Place:

Date:

(Bidders shall add separate line items, sub-components, for any components mentioned in the above list are from more than one country.)

7.21. BIDDER'S UNDERTAKING FOR EXPORT OF EVIDENCE

On behalf of M/s (Name of the Bidder), I, the undersigned, state that the recordings will be admissible as evidence in any court of law and following standard features are part of the application features, and can be demonstrated as mentioned below.

Feature Name	Confirmation on Availability of Feature Out of the Box (Yes / No / Customization)
ImageQuality	
Tamper-proof image recording and storage	
Tamper-proof export	
Digital Watermarks,	
Time, date stamps,	
Checksums & full audit trail	

All the information stated above is true. I do hereby affirm and undertake to abide by all the terms, conditions and specifications given in the Bid Document while performing the contractual obligations relating to the MPHC-IVSS project.

Yours faithfully,

(Authorised Signatory)

Name, Signature & Seal of the Bidder

Place:

Date:

7.22. CERTIFICATE FOR SERVICE SUPPORT

To be signed by each OEM's corporate level signatory on respective companyletter head. The bidder should obtain this certificate for each of the following items:

- 1. Cameras
- 2. VMS
- 3. Security Management Software (C4i)
- 4. Server, Storage, Workstation, NVR (Please use separate declarations if OEMs for these items are different)
- 5. UPS
- 6. Access Control System

Declaration Format

To: MPHC

Dear Sir,

I,	on	behalf	of	M/s				confirm	that
the									
quote	ed by	M/s			for	M/s	MPHCIVSS	PROJECT,	shall
conti	nue to	be support	ted by	us for a period of minir	num	10 yea	ars. The quo	oted system	shall

not be withdrawn from Indian market as a matter of our corporate policy.

I further confirm that in case of placement of order by MPHC on us, we shall continue to support MPHC in providing back-up engineering, Commissioning Support, maintenance support and spare part support for a period of 10 years from the date of final commissioning.

SIGNATURE WITH SEAL

AUTHORIZED, SENIORMANAGEMENT LEVELSIGNATORY

PLACE:

DATE:

7.23. RESPONSIBILITY CHART

		RES	PONSIBILITY		
S. NO.	DESCRIPTION	VENDOR	MANUFACTURER	OTHERS (AGENCYOTHER THAN MANU./ VENDOR)	LOCATION
1	SUPPLY				
	CAMERAS WITH ENCLOSURE				
	SERVERS & STORAGE				
	WORKSTATION				
	JOYSTICK				
	DECODER				
	CABLES				
	VIDEO MONITORS				
	FIELD UPS				
	ANY OTHER(PLEASE				
	SPECIFY)				
2	SYSTEM ENGINEERING				
	BASIC & DETAILED				
	SYSTEM DESIGN				
	CONFIGURATION				
	SOFTWARE				
	ANY OTHER (PLEASE				
	SPECIFY)				
3	INTEGRATION AND INSTALLATION OF VARIOUS COMPONENTS IN THE CENTRAL CONTROL ROOM				
4	FACTORY ACCEPTANCE TEST				
5	INSTALLATION, ERECTION, INTERGRATION OF COMPLETE CCTV SYSTEM AT SITE INCLUDING LAYING OF VARIOUS INTERCONNECTING CABLES AS APPLICABLE				
6	FIELD INSTALLATION, TESTING, PRE-COMMISSIONING AND COMMISSIONING OF CCTV SYSTEM AT SITE				
7	SITE ACCEPTANCE TEST OF COMPLETE CCTV SYSTEM				
8	SITE TRAINING				

NOTES

- 1. Vendor shall submit this responsibility chart for the complete system during offer submission.
- 2. Wherever the responsibility is other than the vendor, the sub-vendor's (OEM's) written backup guarantee in the area of design, engineering, supply, testing, commissioning and maintenance support shall be furnished.
- 3. Vendor shall also submit the sub-vendor's written commitment with respect to supply of spares directly as well as through the bidder to the purchaser/owner.

7.24. COMPLIANCE STATEMENT FROM OEMS

(TO BE SIGNED BY VENDOR'S PRINCIPAL CORPORATE LEVEL SIGNATORY ON COMPANYLETTERHEAD)

ON BEHALF OF M/S______ CONFIRM THAT THE PROPOSAL OF IVSS QUOTED BY M/S______FOR MPHCIVSS PROJECTMEETS ALL THE TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS LISTED IN THIS Tender AND ITS AMENDMENT AND 'NO DEVIATION' HAS BEEN TAKEN BY US TO THE REQUIREMENTS OF THE Tender AND ITS AMENDMENT.

7.25. COMPLIANCE STATEMENT FROM BIDDER

I, ON BEHALF OF M/S ______ CONFIRM THAT THE PROPOSAL OF THE INTEGRATED Video Surveillance SYSTEM FOR IVSS PROJECT, MPHC (INDIA) MEETS ALL THESPECIFICATIONS AND REQUIREMENTS ENCLOSED WITH THIS Tender EXCEPT FORTHE DEVIATIONS SPECIALLY BROUGHT OUT IN THE 'LIST OF DEVIATIONS" INANNEXURE 9.18

7.26. LIST OF DEVIATIONS

SR. NO	COMPONENT NAME	SPECIFICATION MENTIONED IN TENDER DOCUMENT	DEVIATION

7.27. TECHNICAL COMPLIANCE

Following queries are to be categorically answered, Signed, Stamped and included with the Bid by the Bidder

S.N.	COMPLIANCE STATEMENT / QUERY	BIDDER'S CONFIRMATION (ANSWER (YES/ NO)
1	Please confirm that categorical compliances against each clause of all the bid documents shall be furnished along with the deviation, if any against the applicable specifications and codes / Standards shall be duly consolidated at one place (under Exceptions/deviations list). In case no deviation is furnished, it will be presumed that all requirements are fully met and complied with, by the bidder. Any deviations/ deletions/ corrections made by the bidder elsewhere will not be taken cognizance of and all such deviations shall deem to have been withdrawn by the bidder.	
2	Bidder is informed that the detailed offers from the OEMs for items required for IVSS need not be furnished in the Bidder's proposal at this stage. If any such details are furnished by the Bidder in their proposal, these shall not be reviewed or taken cognizance of at this stage. These details shall be treated as preliminary and for information and reference purpose only and shall not be contractually binding.	
3	Confirm categorical compliance to the scope of workmentioned in the tender documents, various technical specification drawing and documents in thebid package and all other equipment, materialsand work not explicitly mentioned but neverthelessrequired to fulfill the functional requirements whichshall be deemed to be the scope of bidder with noadditional cost and time implication to the OWNER.	
4	Confirm that Erection & Commissioning Spares and consumables as required for IVSSequipmentshave been included by the bidder in his proposal.Further in case any spare is required over and above the commissioning spares duringStartup / commissioning, the same shall be supplied tfree of cost without affecting the project schedules.	
4 b.	Confirm that incase the installed spare is consumed, the same shall be replenished free of cost.	
5	Confirm that all the items required for IVSS, its accessories etc. supplied shall be from one of theapproved makes given in the APPROVED SUB-VENDOR / OEM LIST attached with bid package.	
6	Confirm compliance to Drawings/ Documents in the tender to be prepared by IVSS supplier as indicated elsewhere	
7	Confirm compliance to warranty clause and AMC requirements as indicated elsewhere in the tender.	
8	Confirm compliance to Mandatory Spare Parts and any other spares requirement indicated elsewhere in the tender.	

8. SECTION VII - Certificates

WE CERTIFY THAT:

- 1. We will not <u>LEAK / DISCLOSE</u> any information of High Court of Madhya Pradesh, Jabalpur to any other institutions/organizations, bodies and also in the market on the rates less than the prices quoted by us to the High Court.
- 1. The rate of <u>TAXES / DUTIES</u> mentioned in the tender is in accordance with the provisions of the rules in all respects and the same is payable to the Authorities.
- 2. The material / items offered shall be of the **best quality** strictly in accordance with the specifications and particulars as detailed in the tender.
- 3. The information furnished by us in the tender is true and correct to the best of our knowledge and belief.
- 4. We have read and understood the rules, regulations, terms and conditions of tender as applicable from time to time and agree to abide by them.
- 5. We will meet 100% Confidentiality and Integrity of the High Court Database and software.

Authorized Signatory

(Seal of the Company)

~ end of document ~